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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

CITY COUNCIL
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
January 18, 2012
9:00 a.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Committee Members: Council President Stephen Joost, Vice-President Bill Bishop, Finance Chairman Richard Clark
Council Members in Attendance: John Crescimbeni, Clay Yarborough
General Attendance: Council Auditor Kirk Sherman, Assistant Council Auditor Janice Billy, Peggy Sidman – Office of General Counsel , Celeste Hicks, Sonia Johnson, Belinda Peeples, Suzanne Warren – Executive Council Assistants
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Chairman Joost.  The purpose of the meeting was to provide guidance to the Council Auditor in accordance with Municipal Code Section 129.112.  
Peggy Sidman gave a brief summary of the duties of the Executive Committee.

Mr. Sherman requested five salary adjustments that were appropriated in the FY 2011/12 budget. Councilman Bishop asked for clarification on the nature of the salary adjustments. Mr. Sherman explained the office structure and roles and responsibilities for each position within the Council Auditor’s Office, as well as the individual salary adjustments that were being proposed for approval.
Councilman Crescimbeni asked about the historical number of positions within the Council Auditor’s Office and if we were experiencing an increased workload. Mr. Sherman discussed the Council Auditor’s Office’s increased workload was due to additional Committees (i.e. Privatization Committee), greater depth of Committee interactions, and increasing information requests from Council Members.  Mr. Sherman explained a greater focus on audits that would maximize revenues and avoid major problems. 
Councilman Crescimbeni asked if City employees in other departments have received salary adjustments and was informed that 678 employees received salary increases in the last quarter. Councilman Crescimbeni asked how CPAs have been affected by the current unemployment trends and Council President Joost stated CPAs were still in high demand. 
Councilman Crescimbeni stated that the proposed salary increases would send the wrong message to other City employees. Councilman Bishop stated that he did not support eliminating promotions across the board due to the possibility of losing City employees.
Councilman Bishop made a motion to approve the salary adjustments. Councilman Joost concurred. 

Councilman Clark joined the meeting at 9:23 a.m. 

There was further discussion concerning other matters, including the results of the JEDC audit and the need for further review of JEDC.

The Committee Members signed for approval of the salary adjustments and the meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.
A copy of these minutes and the sign-in sheet will be placed in Legislative Services – 4th floor of the St. James Building – 117 West Duval Street, Jacksonville, FL 32202.
Kirk Sherman, Council Auditor
Council Auditor’s Office
630-1625
Posted 1.19.12
1:35 p.m.
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